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	Date:  March 31, 2008
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	Attendees:  Kyle Patrick, Gene Cervenka, Kristy Tyra, Kyle Miller, Monica Jones – Reliant Energy, Cheryl Franklin – AEP, Karen Malkey – CNP, Becky Taylor – CNP, Debbie McKeever – ONCOR, Carolyn Reed - CNP
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	ANTITRUST ADMONITION – Kyle Patrick  
**ERCOT EMERGENCY EXIT (when at ERCOT)
WELCOME/INTRODUCTIONS:                                                                            

· Agenda Overview – review and approve the MarkeTrak Phase II scripts. 
· Approve January 17th TTPT Notes – Approve
DISCUSSION POINTS:

· Review MarkeTrak Phase II Test Scripts – Link updates to scripts
· Comments from David - ERCOT, Karen - CNP and Jennifer – Ambit Energy
· Carolyn updates are incorporated into Dave’s updates

· Carolyn – have a question about cancel with approvals?
· We need to par down the IAG scripts to about 5.
· IAG scripts – we have 10 scripts. We need to pair these down a little bit. Kyle P will be renumbering the scripts.
· Submit Gaining CR – positive path - MTIG1
· Submit Losing CR – positive path - MTIG2

· MTIG 4

· MTIG 5

· MTIG 7

· TDSP Request updated proposed regain date – Gaining CR Submits - MTIG9

· DM/ONCOR – Do you need to find those that are testing the different requirements?
· CR – I think all are testing the same requirement. Requirement 25 and 27. Corde did several paths for the same requirement. 

· DM/ONCOR– Which ones – EDI in there? Do they all have that?

· CR – Yes, they all have that.

· Jeanine-TXU ES – We looked through the IAG scripts and we think we should have to test script 1 and 2. Script 1 would take presidents over script 2. Then we decided on scripts 4, 5 and 9 to test. We consoled with Laura Gonzales and she agreed.

· CR – Why would you not want to test script 2? The flow is different from Script 1 and 2. 

· JC – We are okay if you want to test scripts 1 and 2. 

· CR – Because the tool itself is changing. These sub types will be added to the submit tree then I think we should test it.

· JC – We agree. 

· KP - I don’t think it’s going to take much time to run these scripts.
· DM/ONCOR– I think we should test more than less since IAG is new.

· MTCA1 – Added validation row…upon create. 
· DM – At last meeting we discussed that the validations were not going to be set up. We talked about writing the scripts like it would run off the production. Then through the scripts, ERCOT could intervene and manual update the issue. 

· KM – In this case it’s not going to. ERCOT would not be doing any manual intervention. So, it’s really the submitter that would have to override all the validations

· KP – Added a row and message about the submitter having to override the validations. 

· What is the exact message – 
· DM – I don’t know the exact message. It will read something like, “ERCOT Registration system is not unable to retrieve the SMRD.” Warning message.
· DM/ONCOR– I think where there is something that is supposed to happen but it is not going to happen should be identified and market within the script. If not then people will think something is wrong and report an issue.  

· Added – User will see a WARNING screen ERCOT registration system is unable to retrieve Priority Code or SMRD. User should click OK to proceed with validation. Create transition complete and issue moves to state New. 

· KP – I added a blanket statement like the statement Corde added to her IAG scripts about the row will not be done through testing but will be performed in Production.
· ACTION ITEM - Need to list of guidelines for test scripts – 1. Do not send transactions. 2. You will have to select OK through some of the validations. Etc… Create a deck of slides and go over some things that may come up with testing the scripts. 
· DM/ONCOR- There might be a MarkeTrak meeting that we could use to go over these kinds of things. MarkeTrak Administrators are already coming to meetings.
· KP – Do you think we should couple it with TTPT since it has to do with testing?
· DM/ONCOR– Yes, or we can have a meeting for both MarkeTrak and TTPT to meet to discuss this.  We did have a lot of problems the last time.
· KP – I think a joint effort for Kyle P and Karen to work on something. I thought maybe we would want to have a market orientation. I’m not sure if we would get a lot of participation with walking through all the scripts.

· KM – Do we want to test the reporting functionality?

· DM – That is up to you on what you want to test?

· CR – It was not possible to test the reporting functionality last time. 

· CR – A concern from Phase 1- we are not involved in UAT. The report the market received was that the test was fine but when we tested it, it did not work. Is there a way to mirror Siebel for market testing purposes? I think we will have the same problem. 

· GC – It worked fine in prod. SIR created? Sounds like configuration problem?

· CR – It worked in UAT – market testing didn’t work. Production – things had changed. 

· CR – Can we be involved in UAT testing?

· GC – No, you cannot be involved

· DM/ONCOR- No, they run through so many scripts. 

· KM – some of the assumptions….the issues were not worked as we would have worked them. There were some gaps. Came up with issues.

· CR – It’s like when ERCOT had to mirror the MIR report. Is there a way to simulate Siebel?
· GC – I can look into it. I’m not sure but I will check. 

· CR – I think that would be better instead of not having it at all.

Cancel with Approval validation discussion-
· Carolyn – Why is the validation involving ESI ID/Original Tran id associated with the submitting CR a warning message and not an error message? This would be an invalid entry and should not be passed to the TDSP
· JC – I agree that it should be a reject and not a warning

· KM – What would it take to change this?

· DM – I would have to talk with Hope. How far we are in with the requirements. If it’s a change in dollars. It depends on Hope. It would be changing requirement that we’ve already signed off on.
· DM – I agree. We suggested and we suggested it as an error and not a warning. But through talk it was changed. I am not sure why it was changed. I will have to check back in the notes.
· ACTION ITEM – DM – to take it back to Hope to see if we can have it changed to an error message/reject and not a warning. KM- I will look through the notes to see why it was changed from an error to warning message.
ADDITIONAL QUESTIONS

· Do we need to add all the validations to the market test scripts? 

· DM – We will not be linked to Siebel so none of the validations that hit Siebel will be available. The only validations that will be available are the ones that are internal to MarkeTrak. Duplicate issues within MarkeTrak.

· JC – linking functionality. Will this be tested in UAT? 

· DM – there has been no changes to linking issues so there will be no testing.

· MTCA2 – Cancel with PC – 
· KM – Is the complete button visible? 
· DM – same thing as IAG. Any time automated closing but we so have an option to close the issue. -- 
· Script change – Took the yellow note out. It’s the CR. Add note that it goes back to the CR and close it out. 
· DM – I don’t know if you want to close out the issue or leave them out there forever.

· Added row – CR to CR State: Pending Complete (Closed button) Closed by submitter. Comments are required
· MTMP1
· KM – How would the CR notify ERCOT that they would like ERCOT to select ERCOT Intervention?
· DM – It doesn’t matter. Email or by phone.

· API users – make sure back ends will pick up the XXX’s and OOO’s.  (ERCOT Intervention)

Jennifer Smith question – Script IAG5– When the Siebel Status/Sub-status shows complete then the issue is transition to complete (Closed) and there will not be a chance to go to pending complete in order to transition to another party. They will have to submit a new issue if they did not want the issue to be closed. 
Clarification in user guide – IAG – When Siebel service order updates to a complete status then the issue will go into a Complete state and be closed. There is no way to transition back to another party. The CR will have to open a new issue and link back to this issue.
Remind Karen to put on the agenda – Resolution on IG5 – IAG closing the issue and not able to assign back – closed issue and have to open a new issuel
DM – we will have to include some manual workarounds. We got into a lot of automations and some times it doesn’t work. 
KP will put the workbook of the scripts together. Are we comfortable with what we have? 

KM- We do not have a bulk insert script written
KP – Let’s approve these and then write the bulk insert script.

The next MarkeTrak meeting is on April 10th.
The scripts were supposed to be done all today and finalized. – What will we do with the extra comments about these scripts? We had our last MarkeTrak meeting in Dallas. Everybody wasn’t there but there were several that were there. 
DM/ONCOR – I’m sure there will be people that will have some comments on these scripts. 
Changes to the scripts are needed by April 4th. Posting scripts by April 10th. 

KP- We will post as pending approval. We still need the bulk insert script. Need by April 4th – Before the MarkeTrak meeting. April 10th. Friday is fine…as long as the bulk insert script is completed.
KM – The bulk insert script will need to be written all the way until you submit the bulk insert script in the GUI.

CR – I will take that as an action item to write the bulk insert.

KP – I will touch up the scripts and send them out tomorrow. 

KP- If we don’t hear anything by April 4th then we will finalize the scripts.

KM- User guide – We will be going over user guide in the next meeting – April 10th. I will send the assignements out again.

DM/ONCOR – We are having our workshop after the MarkeTrak meeting on April 11th. We will not be ready by April 10th. We can have our sections ready for April 29th
KP – You may want to assign who needs to be there on April 10th. – make assignments. 

CR- all the new validations with bulk insert, the new ones…is there any that are tied to Siebel? 
DM - I wouldn’t be surprised. Some are for sure…the example of cancel with approval…warning vs. error. 
CR. OK, will skip those validations or the bulk insert will fail.. 
KP- Scripts - my ETA is tomorrow for Gene. We will get them out for pending approval for posting. Karen will also send the scripts out to the MarkeTrak group.
KM –Workshop- Release 1 and Market Test notice is going out next week.
· CR Failing Flight Testing – Review the changes to the TMTP
· KP - Gene had written some thing for this. 
· GC – changed the language and sent it to both Kyle’s.

· KP – Yes, I think it was okay with the changes

· KP – Need to re-organize our thoughts on this and get a place holder for it. We need to get it in there and get the TMTP out for review. Then take it forward to RMS to review. 

· Updated connectivity scripts – ERCOT has the scripts ready to go?
· Kyle Miller – talked to Gene and they are ready to go.
· CR Changing Service Provider – Suzette (EC Power)
· I need clarification of situations that have happen when entering a flight as a new CR and existing CR 

· Situation 1 – Existing CR, didn’t enter flight before flight deadline, yet asked if could enter to enter a new territory and it was not allowed. 

· Situation 2– New CR – got in before deadline but then wanted to change in service provider before flight started– and this was allowed. 
· Since we are down to 3 flights, are we going to add allowances for new CRs to get into the market? 

· KP – being more flexible when some of the flights happen because there are only 3 flights per year. Consideration for the TDSP due to the work that needs to be done for each flight.

· Kyle M- usually change service provider only need to run script STK29 – always policy, come in after deadline…ok can we do it then yes or no answer at that point. CNP has never denied it. Did CNP deny it?

· Suzette – we clarify with ERCOT and got two different answers
· Gene- all dependent of the time. #1 – not enough time before black out period. Change in SP – I will check with the TDSP. 

· Suzette – changing SP at beginning…brand new CR. 

· DM/ONCOR – that is totally different if it involves a new CR

· There is more setup and more scripts that have to be performed.
· GC – 2nd situation – had not completed connectivity and test beds had not been sent. And that is why that CR was allowed to change SP. 

· Suzette- how do we want to handle these situations?
· Suzette – do we want to say if they miss the deadline then they are out of luck?

· Suzette – can this be waived?

· DM/ONCOR – we are not trying to keep CRs out of the market. We decided on 3 flights due to no TX Set version this year. 

· GC – my stance is not letting the CR in after the deadline. Test beds and a lot of transactions the first week.

· KP – inconsistency between the scenarios. One was denied and one was too much down the road and was let in. Certainly allow for inconsistencies on things. I don’t want to shut the door on things. I want friendly entry and competitiveness after.

· Kyle M – we will allow even with a lot of work. But when it gets too were its too much then we will not allow.

· Suzette- I don’t know how often this will happen. CRs need to plan ahead. Then they realized they could not sign up customers for four months. Should the CR done a better job in planning. If you cannot get into the test flight then you can not sell. 

· KP – either side – flexibility – no flexibility stick to the rules…rigid as possible. The rules are written so that we don’t make judgment calls. Preference – rather lean on the rules as they are written. Being flexible some times. 

· GC – new CRs lean towards the rules. We do give a lot of notice. New CRs into a flight. I would like to prefer to look at it this way. Working with existing CRs we can be flexible. 

· BT – I agree with Gene with the New CR

· DM/ONCOR – we need to stick by the rules for a new CR. Existing CR – case by case situation. There are so many different scenarios. We would not be able to define them all. 

· KP – if Gene thinks the situation is appropriate then you will bring in the team and legal. 

· S - Appreciate listening to my situations. I don’t know what steps need to be taken to put this in stone.  

· S – The situation was TexPo to test in a new territory

· GC – this one fell into the case where there are so many scripts for the TDSP (test bed). There would not be any time for you to play catch up. 

· S – Okay, I understand. You considered as a New CR when entering a new Territory. I’m not sure if this is in the TMTP.

· KP – We written the TMTP back and white. 

· S – Second situation – transaction ready to go and changing numbers and first situation didn’t have any transaction set up. Late in the game.

· KP – EC Power is privy to these kinds of conversations and will ask the Flight Administrator to get in the flight. Then what about those that are not aware that you can ask the Flight Administrator about getting into flight after deadline.
· ACTION ITEM - Write language in TMTP – Black and white – Situations that can be brought up to Flight Administrator after the flight deadline to enter the flight. 

· STK29 topic – Did not discuss. Can discuss at next meeting
FLIGHT UPDATE:

· Flight 0208 Update

· Currently 91.3% complete

· Wrap up this week. If not then wrap up next week.

OTHER UPDATES:

· Update from PUCT

· TX Set Update

· TX Set look at approved changes. Valid or trim them out. Work for a version if it is necessary. Pull the examples from the guides. Then build a different example. Real time example. Kathryn Thurman is working on that.

· MarkeTrak Phase II project

· AMID – nothing for us right now. – TX Set first then to us.

TTPT ACTION ITEMS:

· Review of TTPT Action Items (Attachment)

· Anything New

NEXT MEETING PREPARATION:

· Identify Agenda Items – not many
· Identify it do items before next meeting

· Next meeting dates – Kyle and I will be working with Farrah to find another date. 
· TMTP updated - TTPT – Suzette (grey area) and the CR failing (TMTP) – going in at the same time

· The next meeting will be in April or May. Determines on the meetings that are already booked. 
· KP – Market Test announcements…where do we go with that…TTPT is organizing it? If so we need to get on the ball with it. 
· April 7th – market notice is sent about the market test. If we have a market orientation we will send a follow up notice.
· By May 1 – have a game plan for the MarkeTrak market orientation for the MarkeTrak test. 

· Make a laundry list of those things that need to be mentioned. 
ADJOURN



	Action Items / Next Steps:

	· 

	Hot topics or ‘At Risk’ Items:

	












































